Rural Water District No. 6, Franklin County
PO Box 106
Rantoul KS 66079
785-878-3388

Minutes from the March 31, 2025 Meeting

Meeting called to order by Chairman Joe Sutton at 5:00 pm
Board Members present: Joe & Karen Sutton, Ed Schulz, Brian Balman & Robert Wilson

Staff present: Rick, Sean, & Jeanette

Visitors: Ray Samuel * &inn Fic et

Robert Wilson read the minutes from the February 24, 2025 Meeting. On a motion by Robert Wilson and
second by Brian Balman, the minutes were approved as read.

Robert Wilson then read the minutes from the February 26, 2025 Special Meeting. On a motion by Robert
Wilson and second by Brian Balman, the minutes were approved as corrected.

Jeanette reviewed the financial report.

Rick reviewed the list of bills to be paid. Karen Sutton made a motion to pay the bills, Robert Wilson seconded
the motion, motion carried.

Jeanette reviewed the delinquent list that included #711 & 824
Rick informed the Board he is waiting on Crossland to set a meeting to discuss the Raw Water Intake issues.

Rick shared with the Board the results from Duane Dolechek of the state inspection from March 14, we had 2

deficiencies for resolution:
e The overflow on Fannies tower needs to be extended down the side and terminate within 2-3

feet of ground level
¢ We do not have a Class Ill operator to oversee operations.

Rick will need to respond in writing within 30 day (April 18", 2025) with a summary of the actions taken to
address the deficiencies.

Duane also pointed out that even though it is NOT a deficiency, Fannies Water Tower had not been inspected
within the last five years. Board approved to go ahead and get an inspection setup; Rick will reach out the Jim
Jackson (USG Water Solutions) to get a date and time scheduled.

Joe informed the Board that he had reached out to Todd Luckman to see if there had been a response from
Daniel Yoza, Todd said there has been no response and the District should proceed with its normal shutoff
process.



Karen shared that she had picked up a check in the amount of $14,369.13 from Elliott Insurance Group for the
EMC Dividend Program.
Mandate

Rick also shared with the Board new information regarding the Lead and Copper m-daw
Ed Schulz made a motion to adjourn, 2™ by Brian Balman, meeting adjourn 6:56 pm
Next regular meeting Monday April 28, 2025 5 pm
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